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	Please ask for:
Steve Warringtont
Tel:                            0116 454 2867
Email:                        steve.warrington@leicester.gov.uk      
Website:
www.leicester.gov.uk 

Our ref:                      CDN/PTD/TS/SRW/N109337P
Your ref:                    
Date:
9th November 2017

	

	
	


Dear Occupier,

KESTREL’S FIELD PRIMARY SCHOOL AREA – PROPOSED 20MPH ZONE.

Leicester City Council is proposing to introduce a 20mph Zone in the area around Kestrel’s Field Primary School.  This proposal will involve changing the speed limit to 20 miles per hour and the installation of traffic calming features on Maidenwell Avenue outside the school.

The proposed changes are connected with the housing development at East Hamilton.  The developer is funding the proposed scheme and there is no cost to Leicester City Council.

The proposals are shown on the maps enclosed with this letter.  If you would like further information please see over the page.

The Council would like to hear your views on these matters.

A response form is included with this letter.  Please send this back in the envelope provided by Monday 4th December 2017 (no stamp is required).  The response form can also be filled in on-line at http://consultations.leicester.gov.uk/
Your response will be included in a report on the proposals which goes to the City Mayor who will decide to go ahead with the proposed changes or not.

If you would like to talk with your Ward Councillors about this please contact:

HUMBERSTONE AND HAMILTON WARD

Councillor Vi Dempster


Telephone: 
07976 348325 







Email
vi.dempster@leicester.gov.uk
Councillor Rashmikant Joshi

Telephone: 
07976 348326 







Email:
rashmikant.joshi@leicester.gov.uk
Councillor Gurinder Singh Sandhu
Telephone: 
0116 454 6360 







Email:
gurinder.singhsandhu@leicester.gov.uk
Or if you would like to talk to me please phone (0116) 454 2867 or you can e-mail me at steve.warrington@leicester.gov.uk
Yours faithfully

Steve Warrington

Transport Development Officer.

Further Information - Proposed 20 mph zone for the Kestrel’s Field Primary School Area

1. The proposed speed limit change would affect the whole length of the following streets:-
	Ashtree Road, Barlow Road, Bentley Close, Borrowby Close, Bramble Close, Bryony
Road, Burdock Close, Burnet Close, Carnaby Close, Celandine Road, Charlock Road,

Cloughton Road, Coltsfoot Road, Cranesbill Road, Dunnington Close, Elmtree Close,

Farnley Road, Foxglove Road, Gatenby Close, Grindale Road, Hayton Road, Hazeldene
Road, Hollowtree Road, Honeysuckle Road, Kinsley Road, Langtoft Close, Laverton
Road, Meadowsweet Road, Newland Close, Oaktree Close, Octon Close, Orchid Close,

Ramson Close, Raywell Road, Samphire Close, Sorrel Close, Stonecrop Road, Sundew
Road, Trefoil Close, Willowtree Close, Wintergreen Close, and Yarrow Close.

It would also affect Maidenwell Avenue from a point 35m north of Bryony Road to a
point 50m west of Laverton Road.


2 The proposed speed cushions can be overridden by ambulances, fire tenders and buses.  These cushions are manufactured from recycled shredded tyres.

3 It is estimated that the cost of the scheme will be £80,000 which will be funded by developer contributions and there is no cost to the City Council.

4 If this proposal is approved, then the change is likely to come into force around Summer 2018.
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